Notice to Staff and Parents 

Chickenpox has recently been identified in some children attending this school and therefore there is a possibility that your child may have been exposed. Although most healthy people recover from this infection with no ill effects, chickenpox infection can become serious in people with certain medical conditions. These conditions include:
1.

Diseases which compromise the immune system

2.
Conditions for which a person recently received immune suppressive treatment (including but not limited to certain cancer drugs and radiation therapy)

3.  
Conditions for which a person had recently been taking oral corticosteroid medication (by mouth) for more than two weeks.

4.  
Pregnancy.

People who have not had chickenpox in the past and have one of these conditions should contact a physician as soon as possible.

Please note:

•
People taking inhaled corticosteroids (which are sometimes used to treat asthma) or topical corticosteroids (which are applied to the skin) are NOT at greater risk and do not necessarily need to see a physician.

•
People exposed to chickenpox who have received a bone marrow transplant should see a physician    immediately, regardless of whether or not they have had chickenpox or been vaccinated in the past.
For your information, there is now a vaccine that is effective in preventing chickenpox. It has been shown to be effective in preventing or reducing the severity of chickenpox in people who have been exposed to the virus if it is given within 3 days (and possibly up to 5 days) after exposure.  People who have previously had chickenpox or who have already received chickenpox vaccine are usually immune to the disease (unless they have received a bone marrow transplant) and need not be vaccinated.

.

Chickenpox vaccine should NOT be given to certain categories of immune compromised persons or to women who are pregnant or who may be pregnant.   Persons exposed to chickenpox who fall into these categories, and who have not previously had chickenpox, should see a physician as soon as possible.

If you have questions regarding the information above, please contact the Public Health office at 778-6102
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